RAMAKRISHNA MISSION, MUMBAI

(A Branch of Ramakrishna Mission, Belur Math, West Bengal)

12th Road, Swami Vivekananda Chowk, Khar (West), Mumbai — 400 052
Phone (Main Office): (022) 6181 8000; Hospital: (022) 6184 4000
E-mail : mumbairkm@gmail.com; Website : www.mumbairkm.org

To Date: 28.12.2024
The Heads of the Educational Institutions

Dear Sir/Madam,
Greetings from Ramakrishna Mission, Mumbai!

National Youth Day is celebrated on 12th January to honor the birth anniversary
of the great philosopher, spiritual leader, and youth icon, Swami Vivekananda,
who was born on this day in 1863. Swamiji, known for his wisdom, courage, and
commitment to the betterment of humanity, stands as an eternal source of
inspiration to millions of young minds. His teachings have shaped the ideals of
Indian culture and spirituality and continue to guide the youth towards a path of
knowledge, strength, and self-discipline.

On the occasion of ‘National Youth Day on 12t January 2025’, followed by
the daylong ‘VIVEKA Workshops - a Human Excellence Development
Program on 13t January 2025’, we are delighted to invite 25 students and
faculty members from your esteemed institution to participate in these
celebrations. We are honored to announce that the Hon’ble Governor of
Maharashtra will be the Chief Guest for the event on 13th January 2025.

In keeping with the spirit of Swami Vivekananda's vision, we are organizing a
‘National Youth Day on Sunday, 12% January 2025’ and ‘VIVEKA Workshops - a
Human Excellence Development Program on Monday, 13th January 2025’. Both the
events will bring together young minds from various educational institutions,
fostering a platform for learning, exchange of ideas, and reflection on the role of
youth in nation-building. The event will include keynotes, discussions, and interactive
sessions on themes of national growth, leadership, and youth empowerment.

We would be delighted to have the students and faculty members from your
institution join us in both these inspiring and insightful events.

We are confident that your college's involvement will add immense value to the
celebration of this important day and will contribute significantly to the discussions
at the convention. We look forward to your esteemed presence and participation.

The National Youth Day celebration will take place on Sunday, 12th January, at
4:00 PM, followed by the VIVEKA Workshops on Monday, 13th January 2025,
starting at 8:30 AM. Both events will be held at the Vivekananda Auditorium,
within the premises of the Ramakrishna Mission, 12th Road, Khar (W), Mumbai.
The detailed program for both events is attached.

Kindly confirm your participation by sending the names of students/faculty
members by email at mumbairkm@gmail.com. Your early confirmation will
enable us to make the necessary arrangements.

Awaiting your response and presence

Thanking You, Yours in service of Lord
Encl: Detailed Programme S’LJ

(Swami Satyadevananda)
Secretary



